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A message from the Mayor 
It has been such a great start to 2023 with crowds of visitors and locals enjoying our beautiful town and it’s
beaches! The weather has been kind, providing an abundance of beach days for us all to enjoy (when we
get a spare moment!).

I want to take this opportunity to thank our local businesses for all their hard efforts over the busiest
period of the year. It is not an easy gig, and you have all done such a wonderful job and I hope you get
some time to rest and enjoy this beautiful time of the year. I have scheduled a time to meet with
businesses on Wednesday 1 February 2023 from 4:30pm till 6:30pm at the Robe Institute. This will be an
opportunity for us to discuss lessons learnt and provide suggestions for ways to improve for the next
summer period. I ask that you email the Manager Tourism & Events, Camille Lehmann if you plan on
attending: camille@robe.sa.gov.au. 

I also want to thank SAPOL Officers for their dedication to help keep our community and it’s visitors safe
over the summer period. The extra support and police presence did not go unnoticed and was key to
reducing incidents and damage compared with previous years. It was also great to have the SAPOL boat in
Robe policing the waters and ensuring boat users had the correct gear and were operating in a safe
manner.



On a more sombre note, it has been a tough couple of weeks for our community with the loss of legendary
locals, Rodney McMartin and Gus Fergusson. My condolences are with the families and loved ones of
Rodney and Gus.

It was such an honour to pay my respects to Rodney at his funeral and watch the procession of CFS, and
emergency service vehicles pass by in Victoria Street. He will forever be remembered as a dedicated and
inspirational community member. 

This community will miss our local historian Gus who was an incredible researcher and held so much
knowledge and passion on our town’s history. He also helped countless people by investigating their family
histories so they could learn about the ancestors before them.

Every Wednesday, I will be available in the Council Office and have my door open to the community as a
‘listening post’. If you would like to book in some time to meet with me (over a coffee is preferred!), then
please book via Executive Assistant, Molly Murdock: molly@robe.sa.gov.au or 08 8768 2003. I am limiting
appointments to 15mins, unless longer is required. If you would like other Councillors involved in the
meeting, please notify Molly when booking. I hope you take this opportunity to meet with me for a chat.



I would again like to congratulate the Australia Day Award winners for this year. It was a great day for the
community to come together and recognise the outstanding service of our Award winners. This year was
a particularly moving one with our incredible Dr David Senior being awarded as Citizen of the Year and the
late Rodney McMartin receiving the Mayoral Award. 

Madeline Wirth was awarded the Young Citizen of the Year and the ‘Women Who…’ event received the
Event of the Year award. The contribution that all our recipients have made to our community is truly
inspiring and makes our community so special to be a part of.

Each year we invite a community member (or two) to speak and this year we were privileged to have the
wonderful beef jerky making duo, Mike and Cindy Epp. Mike and Cindy talked about their decision to make
not only Australia, but Robe their home and the story behind ‘Mike’s Beef Jerky’.

The District Council of Robe was again a successful grant recipient for the Australia Day Community Event
Grant Program, which is assisted by the Australian Government through the National Australia Day
Council Government, for use to deliver Australia Day events. This year, Council spent the grant on items
and services which enhance and assist with the event, such as outdoor furniture and family friendly
games, new projector equipment as well as cleaning and photography services.



Chief Executive Officer's Report 

As we have just commenced our four-year term as Councillors, I would like to use the next few months to
provide the Councillors with the opportunity to introduce themselves so you can get to know them from
a more personal level. To kick off, we will start with Cr Nick Brown.

Cr Nick Brown 
I have lived in Robe with my wife, Pam, since 2014 apart from a brief working adventure in Alice Springs
undertaking the role of Director Council Services for the Central Desert Regional Council. I started my
working career with Westpac Bank and worked in a number of regional/rural communities in both SA and
NT. In February 2000 I joined Tatiara District Council and started my Local Government career. I have
undertaken the Chief Executive Officer and deputy Chief Executive Officer roles during my 22 years in
Local Government and I currently work for Kingston District Council.

I decided in late 2022 to nominate for the election of Council members for the District Council of Robe
and was successful at the November 2022 election. I nominated as I have a wish to work as a team with
the other Council members and the Mayor to make decisions that best represent the needs and
interests of the Robe community. I believe Council needs to develop positive relationships with
community groups and resolve several outstanding matters from the previous Council’s term.  I also wish
to be part of a Council that acts with respect and integrity and is accountable to the Robe community. I
look forward to working with the Robe community to develop the strategic direction that provides the
vision, goals and objectives for the future wellbeing of the community.

Significant wave height in metres
Sea surface temperature
Peak wave period in seconds and direction (the direction is based on the compass with North at the
top of the graph)

Wave Data Now Live!

Following on from the Robe’s Coastal Monitoring Equipment article in the January 2023 Robe Community
Newsletter, I am pleased to advise that we can now all access the live data from our two wave buoys on
the SA Waves Website www.sawaves.org. 

In summary the live data provides the following:

Robe Offshore

http://www.sawaves.org/


Robe Onshore

planning for fishing 
planning for surfing
analysis and research (data can be exported)
schools for educational purposes
and so much more!

Semaphore and Brighton near Adelaide
Kangaroo Island
The two Robe sites

Council has made the data publicly available as it can assist with:

You will see on the graphs that the offshore waves were from the south west while the waves in the bay
were from the west. The sea surface temperature was approximately the same offshore as onshore.

There are five locations, each with their own graph on the SA Waves Website. They are:

It is interesting looking at our data compared to the three other buoys, particularly the water temperature.
The average sea surface temperature at Semaphore was 22.06 degrees while at the same time the
onshore Robe was 16.08 degrees.

Saturday 4 February 2023 between the hours of 9:00am and 5:00pm; and
Sunday 5 February 2023 between the hours of 9:00am and 1:00pm.

Lake Fellmongery Ski Lake Closure 

Please note that the Lake Fellmongery Ski Lake will be closed temporarily on the following dates due to the
annual Slalom Tournament which is part of the State series.

Supplementary Election Key Dates

As the Community is aware, we did not receive any nominations for the position of Mayor at the time of the
general periodic election in November 2022. Therefore, we now have a supplementary election. 



This election process has already commenced with the supplementary roll now closed and nominations
for the Mayoral position now open. The key remaining dates for the Supplementary Election are:

- Nominations close - 12 noon on Friday 27 January 2023
- Mail out period for voting packs - Wednesday 15 February 2023 to Tuesday 21 February 2023
- Close of Voting – 12 noon Tuesday 14 March 2023
- Scrutiny and Count – To be advised by Electoral Commission of SA

If you have any questions regarding the Supplementary Election, please contact the Deputy Returning
Officer, Molly Murdock via council@robe.sa.gov.au or on 08 8768 2003.

Public Consultation on Community Land Management Plans

At it’s January 2023 Council Meeting, Elected Members endorsed the following draft Community Land
Management Plans to go out for public consultation:

• Draft Community Land Management Plan - Robe Airfield
• Draft Community Land Management Plan - Robe Cemetery

To view the draft documents, please visit Council's website: 
www.robe.sa.gov.au/community/public-consultation

If you would like to provide feedback and make a submission on one of the documents out for Public
Consultation, please do so by 5:00pm, Monday 27 February 2023 via:

Post: PO BOX 1, Robe SA 5276
Email: council@robe.sa.gov.au
Hand delivered in writing: 3 Royal Circus, Robe SA 5276

No Camping 

A reminder that the District Council of Robe will continue to enforce its No Camping- By-Law 2 Local
Government Land, Section 9.12 (No) ‘Camping and Tents’. This means that camping on any Council land is
prohibited and expiation's (fine) will be issued to offenders. The By-Law is defined as: A person must not
without the permission of the Council, do any of the following on Local Government Land including
Beaches, Parks, Reserves, Car parks:

Erect a tent or other structure of calico, canvas, plastic or similar material, (including swags)
Camp or sleep overnight: (unless in a caravan park)

If you have any questions on this please contact Adam Rayner Senior Community Safety Officer/Harbour
Master 8768 2003. 

http://www.robe.sa.gov.au/community/public-consultation


All ovals and sporting facilities at times when no organised sport or event is taking place
Long Beach south of 2nd ramp and Long Beach Foreshore
Long Beach north of 2nd ramp to 3rd ramp between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the
Easter Long Weekend
Fox Beach
Karatta Beach
Nora Creina Bay Beach between 9am and 8pm from Dec 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend
Boatswain Point Beach between 9am and 8pm from Dec 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend
Town Beach and Foreshore from Post Office to Sea Vu Caravan Park
Lake Butler Marina
All streets, footpaths, jetties and walking/bicycle tracks within the townships of Robe, Boatswain Point,
Greenways

Wright’s Bay;
Lipson Park;
West Beach;
Long Beach north of 3rd ramp to Boatswain Point Beach (excluding Guichen Bay Conservation Park);
Long Beach north of rock barrier (2nd ramp) and south of 3rd ramp except between 9am and 8pm
from December 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend

Where can I take my dog?

Areas where dogs can be walked on a leash:

Where can I let my dog off the leash:

Hoopers Beach except between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend
Nora Creina Bay Beach except between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the Easter Long
Weekend
Boatswain Point Beach except between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the Easter Long
Weekend

Emerging Leaders Program - Applications Now Open!

Applications for Regional Development Australia Limestone Coast's (RDALC) Emerging Leaders Program
are now open! 

The Emerging Leaders Program designed for new and aspiring leaders in the Limestone Coast and is
open to people from across the region who are ready to broaden their leadership skills through personal
growth, self-empowerment, and relationship development.

It is a unique, experiential program that develops personal leadership skills, knowledge of the region and
a broad network of professional and community contacts. 

The word 'leadership' can be intimidating—but don't let it put you off. Leadership comes in all shapes,
sizes, backgrounds and personalities.
 
Starting in March, Emerging Leaders will predominantly be delivered face-to-face, facilitating essential
interaction and enabling strong connections to be formed. Each monthly workshop will be held in a
different location around the region and participants will be expected to travel to attend. Participants will
also undertake a group project, which will require out-of-session work and collaboration.



Director of Infrastructure Report 

Proposed New Navigation Beacon at Hooper Beach

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (DIT) is proposing to install a new navigation beacon at
Hooper Beach off Seafarers Crescent in Robe to replace an existing navigation beacon located in the
adjacent Sea Vu caravan park.  The existing beacon is critical for the safe navigation into Robe at night and
guides mariners away from rocks and reefs in Guichen Bay.

The existing beacon is over 50 years old and needs to be replaced as it has reached the end of its design
life.  The existing beacon is located between caravan park cabins making it difficult for DIT to service the
beacon with a boom lift and also affects access and manoeuvrability for caravan park users.

The new beacon needs to be installed in the vicinity of the existing beacon to ensure it is seen by
mariners, however with advances in lighting technology, the new beacon structure can be significantly
smaller.

Significant personal growth with an increased understanding of your personality, what’s important to
you and why
Increased emotional intelligence and understanding ways to lead and work effectively with a variety of
people 
A set of practical tools and skills to support you in your leadership in different contexts 
Feeling confident and empowered to take action and initiate change in areas that are important to
you and the community
Development of deep connections and relationships with your peers and networks of other
community leaders.

The expected outcomes for Emerging Leaders participants are:

Places within the Emerging Leaders Program are limited and prospective participants are asked to
complete an online application. Find out all you need to know about the Program and the application
process on the website.

If you have any questions about the Program, please contact Jess Carolane via email or call 08 8723 1057.



DIT is seeking feedback from local residents and the community about this proposal.  All queries,
comments and feedback should be emailed to dit.marineassets@sa.gov.au by 1 March 2023.

Public Consultation - Draft Buildings and Structures Asset Management Plan

Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1999, Council is consulting with the community on the draft
Building and Structures Asset Management Plan.

To view the draft document, click here or visit Councils Office at 3 Royal Circus, Robe SA 5276, by
telephone on (08) 8768 2003 or by email council@robe.sa.gov.au

Consultation Period: Friday 20 January 2023 to 5.00pm Monday 27 February 2023

Interested persons are invited to make written submissions to the Chief Executive Officer of the Council by
close of business on Monday 27 February 2023 by email council@robe.gov.sa.au or by post 
PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

James Holyman
Chief Executive Officer

Limestone Coast Landscape Board take the lead to protect shorebirds the summer

Visitors and residents of the Limestone Coast are urged to take the lead this summer and help protect
shorebirds along the coast. By keeping your dog on a lead while visiting beaches you are helping protect
shorebirds from predators. Take the lead is an initiative of the Our Coorong | Our Coast project supported
by the Limestone Coast Landscape Board, through funding from the Australian Government’s National
Landcare Program which aims to restore and protect the habitat of beach nesting and migratory
shorebirds throughout the Coorong and Limestone Coast.

Fire Danger Season 

Lower South East  Fire Danger Season continues 22 November 2022 - 30 April 2023.
For more information please visit  https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/home/
 

DIT is proposing to install the new beacon outside the caravan park area on Hooper Beach (refer to map
above) between the high water mark and the bottom of the sand dunes.  The new structure will consist of
a steel pile covered with a black plastic sleeve, a platform and a light.  The structure will be approximately
five metres high above beach level. This location has been selected as the new structure will be hidden by
the dunes and will not be seen from most residences. The light that flashes at night is blacked out on the
land side and will not be seen from the adjacent residences.

mailto:dit.marineassets@sa.gov.au
https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/home/


Corporate Services  

Finally, a user-friendly Marina online booking system - Now Live!

Council recently engaged a specialist booking vendor to supply a Cloud-based Marina Management
System designed to make it easy for our customers to make Marina bookings, from your desktop, laptop
computer or mobile phone.

You can now make ALL your booking needs (for both a Marina and/or Boat Ramp) ONLINE.

The system will guide you easily throughout the whole process and even provides functionality for you to
view which berths are still available so you and your friends can book adjacent berths.
It then allows for and easy online payment experience.
All done, in just a few minutes!

Check it out now on our Council website https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/

You can easily locate the link under the SERVICES tab and then select LAKE BUTLER MARINA.

We would welcome any feedback as to how you have found the booking experience by emailing
council@robe.sa.gov.au
 

https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/




USEFUL INFORMATION
COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

Council Office
Robe Library & Visitor Information Centre
Post Office
Chemist
Supermarket
Newsagency 

The Community Newsletter is released monthly by the District Council of Robe. Businesses
and Community Members are able to advertise in the Community  Newsletter.
Advertisements are due by the third Friday of each month.

The Community Newsletter is available electronically from Council's Website (see icon
below on Councils homepage), alternatively you can subscribe to Council's e-mailing list
and have the newsletter emailed to you monthly.

Printed copies are available from:

FACEBOOK For the most up to date information visit the 'District Council of Robe' Facebook Page.

Are you looking for staff or looking for employment? Follow Council's 'Jobs in Robe SA'
Facebook page! This page can be used for posting all job opportunities available in
Robe as well as any job seekers looking for employment in Robe.

MYLOCAL
SERVICES

APP

My Local Services is a mobile phone app that allows you to report a problem within the
Council area, receive notifications about waste collection days and check Waste
Transfer Station opening times. The app is designed to make it more convenient to find
Council information 24/7.

You'll never forget bin day again!

You can also find places 'Near Me' such as parks and playgrounds.

We encourage all residents and ratepayers to download the App. It is very easy to use,
and the details are specific to your house location. MyLocal Services App can be
downloaded from the Apple App Store and Google Play.

It is possible to see both current and previous rates notices using this feature.
You can choose to have your rates notice emailed directly to you rather than posted.
To allow ratepayers to update their email addresses and add email recipients.

For ratepayers who own multiple properties this feature will be of great use, as you
are able to add multiple assessments to the one account, creating a more efficient
way to manage all properties.

Please note that the current rates notices contain a new feature, 'Enotice' which will
make it easier for our ratepayers to manage their rates. Ratepayers will need to use the
reference number, top right of your rates notice, to login and create a new account:

The benefits of Enotice are;

      (e.g. if more than one person has an interest in the property)

Please note that this function does not allow you to update your residential or postal
address, this still needs to be sent directly to Council. This can either be emailed to
council@robe.sa.gov.au or posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

District Council of Robe
PH: 08 8768 2003
PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276
3 Royal Circus Robe, SA 5276
council@robe.sa.gov.au

Robe Library & Visitor
Information Centre
PH: 08 8768 2465
Mundy Terrace, Robe SA 5276
visitrobe@robe.sa.gov.au

Valuer-General
Valuation queries 
and objections 
process
PH: 1300 653 346

ENOTICES



MEETING DATES

February Ordinary Meeting 



                               8 February 2023 in the Council Chambers, Smillie Street, Robe


 

Robe Businesses - Lessons Learnt from Summer



1 February 2023 in the Robe Institute, Mundy Terrace, Robe 4:30pm - 6:30pm









Publication Details: The Community Newsletter is published, edited, printed and distributed to local businesses by the District Council of
Robe. Design template from canva.com, Community groups and organisations wishing to submit items should forward their information to

Katie by close of business on the third Friday of each month. It is preferred that items are emailed to council@robe.sa.gov.au however
handwritten items will be accepted and can be dropped into the Council office, posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276, or faxed on 08 8768
2432. The views and opinions expressed in articles submitted to the District Council of Robe do not necessarily reflect the views of the

Council as a body, nor as individual members. While every effort is made to ensure accuracy in published articles submitted by contributors
other than Council, no responsibility is accepted for any errors that they may contain. Council reserves the right to edit or not publish any

editorial submission.



Please note:
 All meetings are open to the public unless otherwise advertised 

Meetings start at 6:30 pm 
To view Council agendas and minutes visit the Council website




Deputy Mayor Lisa Ruffell
crruffell@robe.sa.gov.au

0422 445 605



Cr Nick Brown
crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au

0477199135



Cr Marcia Dening
crdening@robe.sa.gov.au

0411374274




























Cr Ned Wright
crwright@robe.sa.gov.au

0413750804



Cr Duncan Young
cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au

0428835259







Contact Us 

Cr Kylie Peel
crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au

0427394268

February Elected Member Forum 



22 February 2023 in the Council chambers, Smillie Street, Robe



Community Information Forum



15 February 2023 in the Robe Institute, Mundy Terrace, Robe 6:00pm - 7:00pm



mailto:crruffel@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crdening@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crwright@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au
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Robe Knitting Club


 









Meets every Wednesday.
1.30pm onwards
Mahalia Coffee

Social knitting for charities or knit your own
project.

Beginners and experienced knitters 
all welcome. 

Donations of wool always greatly appreciated. 

 



C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S

Friends of 

the Robe Library 




AGM to be held on Thursday 23 February 2023
at 10am in the Robe Library



The AGM will be followed by a general meeting.



The position of President, Secretary/Treasurer &

Committee will all be declared open.



All welcome to attend...



Enquiries Pat Moseley 0419 866 454 
or Lonny 0427 682 778 



C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S
Meals on Wheels Roster 



w h a t s   n e w  a t   t h e   l i b r a r y 




NEW BOOKS in December 22 & January 23



ADULT FICTION:

The Bookseller of Inverness by SG Maclean
The Next Girl by Pip Drysdale
The Perfect Assassin by James Patterson & Brian Sitts
The Best Days of Our Lives by Lucy Diamond
A Man Called Otto by Fredrik Backman
The Circus Train by Amita Parikh
The Demon Code by David Leadbeater
Our Violent Ends by Chloe Gong
The Wonder by Emma Donoghue
Astrid Parker Doesn’t Fail by Ashley Herring Blake
The Things We Leave Unfinished by Rebecca Yarros
Before the Coffee Gets Cold: Tales from the Café by
Toshikazu Kawaguchi
Come Death and Highwater by Ann Cleeves
A Bird in the Hand by Ann Cleeves
Lucy Checks In by Dee Ernst
The Ex Talk by Rachel Solomon
Marriage for One by Ella Maise
Something Wilder by Christina Lauren
A Cuban Girl’s Guide to Tea and Tomorrow by Laura Namey
The High Mountain Court by AK Mulford
The Book Easters by Sunyi Dean
Heat 2 by Michael Mann
Before the Coffee Gets Cold by Toshikazu Kawaguchi
Tuesday Evenings with the Copeton Craft Resistance by
Kate Solly
Seven Sisters by Katherine Kovacic
Such a Good Mother by Helen Takhar
The Artist’s Secret by Alexandra Joel
Shelter from the Storm by Penelope Janu 
Secluded Cabin Sleeps Six by Lisa Unger
The House of Now and Then by Jo Dixon
A Brief Affair by Alex Miller

ADULT FICTION (Large Print):

Thrifty Gardening by Country Women’s Association of
Victoria Inc
537 Days of Winter: Stranded in Antartica during the
pandemic by David Knoff
Amazing Aussie Dogs by Laura Greaves
The Book of Roads and Kingdoms by Richard Fidler

CHILDREN’S PICTURE BOOKS:

What Can You Hear Today? By Louise Bladen
Count to Sleep Christmas by A Gamble 
The Very Hungry Caterpillar’s Australian Animals by
Eric Carle
The Very Hungry Caterpillar Eats Snacks by Eric Carle
Eat Together by Miguel Ordonez
Dear Father Christmas by Maxine Lee-Mackie
Big Bear and Little Fish by Sandra Nickel
Going to Big School by Laura Sieveking
Coco by Disney

CHILDREN’S FICTION:

Let’s Go, Bike! Step into Reading by Kristen Bell
The Spooky Shipwreck: Mermaid School by Lucy
Courtenay
Uni’s Wings: Wish for Wings. Step into Reading by Amy
Rosenthal 
Goosebumps: Slappy Beware! By RL Stine
Hy-Larious Hyena! By Nazeem Hussain
Soccer Time! Hot Dog 13 by Anh Do
The Dangerous Business of being Trilby Moffat
Party Problem! Little Ash by Ash Barty
Lost Luck! Little Ash by Ash Barty
Welcome to Paradise: Wolf Girl 8 by Anh Do
Dragon Storm by Alastair Chisholm
Alice-Miranda in the Outback: A dusty desert
adventure beckons by Jacqueline Harvey
The Elemental Detectives by Patrice Lawrence
Minecraft: Castle Redstone by Sarwat Chadda
Spellstoppers by Cat Gray

CHILDREN’S NON FICTION:

Bugs by Little Tiger 

CHILDREN’S DVDS: 

Book Donations:

We happily accept donations of secondhand books here at
the Robe Library all year round. If you are having a clean
out, please consider us as fund raised go towards the
improvement of the library and it’s services. Thank you.

Membership:

Did you know that being a member of the Robe Library is
free! It gives you access to every library in South Australia
and via the Libraries SA, Libby & Borrowbox app, you can
download magazines, ebooks & hear-a-books for free.



Waste Transfer Station Operating Times 
Located off White Street 

OPEN 
Tuesday 10am - 12pm
Thursday 10am - 12pm
Sunday 10am - 12pm

Boot Load                                                                            $26.10
Half price for pensioners                                                     $13.10  
6’x4’ Trailer, Car Type Utes                                                  $35.80
6'x4' Trailer, Car Type Utes Pensioners                               $26.90
8’x5’ Trailers or Similar, Large Utes                                     $65.20
8'x5' Trailer Pensioners                                                        $48.80
Small Trucks Single 
Axle –maximum 4 tonne)                                                    $241.20
Mattresses                                                                            $30.50 
Cardboard - Boot load                                                         $8.40
Cardboard - Car/Van/Ute load                                             $15.70
Cardboard - 6x4 Trailer                                                        $15.70
Cardboard - 8x5 Trailer                                                        $20.90
Cardboard - larger than 8x5 Trailer                                     $52.40    
Sofas/ Lounge Chairs                                                           $18.50 ea
Car Bodies                                                                            $59.80
Opening outside of operating hours                                  $262.90



*Pension card must be presented for discounted fees*

Green Waste Fee
Normal Fees will apply to any Green Waste Products that       
 requires mulching, however, Green Waste products that are
segregated and do not require mulching (lawn clippings and
leaves only) can be dumped free of charge. 
E-waste: no charge 
Municipal Household Waste: $3.40 per bag applicable. 
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Weekly Waste Collection 
Tuesdays: Robe Township (to drain L bridge)
Wednesdays: Long Beach area (east of drain L bridge) and Wildfield Estate, Nora Creina Rd and Main Rd to Wildfield Estate

Fortnightly Recycling Collection
Thursdays: Robe Township (to drain L bridge)
Fridays: Long Beach area (east of drain L bridge) and Wildfield Estate, Nora Creina Rd and Main Rd to Wildfield Estate









8768 2778








